## Friendship Knot Quilters' Guild May 19, 2014

The May meeting of the FKQG was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Karen Clark, who welcomed everyone including new members and guests. Thank you to Hostesses Terri Reiman and Sue Brown. Everyone was reminded to check the table in the entry hall for news of quilt related events in the area.

The **minutes** of the April meeting have been placed on the Website. There were no corrections, so the minutes were approved as published.

**Treasurer's Report:** The April financial report is completed and will be on the website this week.

**Quilt Camp:** Registration for Summer Quilt Camp has begun. Dates of camp are July 10-13. Linda Kirby announced there are still 4 spots available if anyone is interested. **Summer Programs:** Mary Nissen gave a sneak peek for what is in store for two of the summer meetings. **June:** Elizabeth Johnston from Crafty Threads will give a felting demonstration; Cass Bowen, label making; Lynn Minguez, pillowcases. **July:** Ice Cream Social and make pillowcases for cancer patients as a charity project.

## **Committee Reports:**

**Membership**: Linda Swanson reported we have a total of 307 members, 105 present tonight, 5 guests, and 7 new members and one renewal.

Newsletter: Reminder to all that the deadline for submissions is Saturday, May 24th.

**Historian:** Gayle Hages will be photographing show and tell quilts tonight.

**Friendship:** Bev has sent a card to Carol Jenkins on behalf of the guild.

**New Members:** Lynn Purple announced dinner at Der Dutchman is still at 5:00 before the meeting each month. Contact Lynn if interested in going to the Sew-In at her house. In July there will be another road trip to several shops (in cars).

**Quilt Show:** There are some new rules for quilts. A committee chair is needed for the donor quilt raffle and sewing machine raffle.

## **New Business:**

**History Project**: Please let Karen know if you are interested in taking on this challenge--to get the history of our guild in order.

The Business portion of the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M.

**Education:** Faith Reynolds introduced our speaker for the night, Judy Mohmenzadeh who taught some very interesting techniques in a couple of classes these past couple of days. Her lecture was very interesting and the trunk show was amazing.

**Show and Tell** followed the speaker and there were lots of oohs and ahhs as the beautiful work of our members was shown.

Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Slocum, Secretary